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                          PROFESSIONAL BOARD FOR CHIROPRACTIC AND OSTEOPATHY 






(PBCO)
CHAIRPERSONS REPORT 

2015
The following members were professional representatives of PBCO for 2015:  

	Dr M De Wet
	Chiropractic
	1st term

	Dr P Bhoodram
	Community Representative
	Resigned

	Dr T Botha
	Osteopathy: elected as vice-chairperson
	2nd term

	Dr K Van Zyl
	Osteopathy 
	1st term

	Dr C Yelverton
	Chiropractic: elected as chairperson for 2014
	2nd term

	Dr D Van Aswegen
	Chiropractic
	1st term


The following matters are for members noting or consideration:

i.
Educational matters:

The PBCO conducted the first evaluation of CPD portfolios for the current cycle. The majority of randomly allocated practitioners showed good compliance with the required allocation of CEU’s. A minority of those submitted showed a lack of understanding of the process and required documentation to be completed. While this is freely available to all practitioners, the board will explore additional avenues to promote a greater understanding of the exact requirements for compliance.
In addition, the PBCO had noted that some applications from providers may not have complied with requirements for ethical standards, or evidence based information relating to protection of the public. The board has therefore implemented that it reserves the right to request such information prior to approval.
One aspect that was discussed was approval of HPCSA CEU’s, if practitioners have attended them. The proposed process that needs to be followed is that practitioners should apply for approval of course prior to attendance, as no guarantee is given that they will be recognised after attendance. Unfortunately, the act does not allow us to have formal cross recognition, and hence we have introduced a system where credits can be obtained.
The PBCO would like to thank the council staff for their efforts in ensuring a working process.
ii. Registration matters:

An important area for discussion for the PBCO related to the registration of foreign graduates with the AHPCSA. The PBCO, and approved by council, has implemented a board examination for foreign qualifications. This will entail a theoretical and clinical assessment, and will be conducted at one of the institutions that offer chiropractic in South Africa. This will alleviate concerns regarding the registration of foreign graduates, and align the current process to international norms for registration.

iii. Professional Matters

Guidelines for Good Practice and Ethical Rules for the AHPCSA have served at Council and have been gazetted, after collation of comments that were received.
This is an important step for the council and should allow for more expedient application of regulations, as much of the ambiguity that may have existed has been clarified in the document.

iv. Scope of Practice

The board and council have continued to work on the revision of the scope of practice for chiropractic. It is envisaged that this will be finalised for submission to the DOH, and then public comment early in 2016.

Conclusion
As is evident from the report, the PBCO has managed to move forward on some of the issues we have been required to consider.
The board remains committed to ensuring that the mandate of the board is adhered, and would like to thank all those involved in 2015 in assisting the board in achieving the progress that has been made.
Dr Chris Yelverton

PBCO Chairperson
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